
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 03.12.19
12.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. John Ellis Williams, Sion Ifor Williams.
12.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman), Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), Edward Williams, Meinir Thomas, John Ceri Evans, Jonathan Greenfield, Steffan Chambers,  Mike Tregenza. Eryl Jones-Williams.

Because of the resignation of the Council’s Chairman last month a new Chairman and Vice-Chairman will have to be elected to the Council until the next AGM of the Council in May.
Chairman – Cllr. Edward Griffiths

Vice Chairman – Cllr. Sian Edwards

The Chairman welcomed Mr. Mick Tibbetts and Mr. John Doherty from the village hall committee to the Council to discuss some matters with the Council. Mr. Tibbetts explained, as Treasurer of the committee that he had come across some paperwork showing the financial activities of the hall in the past and also that the committee had had trouble with the bank but things had been sorted by now. Because the hall is quite an age, there is more and more upkeep work going on and there is a need, now, to spend a significant amount of money to get it to comply with regulations. The Members were given copies of the income that has been received and the expenditure that has been done by the hall over a period of years and it was agreed that the Clerk would send copies of these to every Councillor so that they can be discussed at the Council’s finance committee next month. Mr. John Doherty explained the situations regarding Trustees of the hall and stated, at this moment in time, the procedure was not right. It was agreed to appoint some of the Council Members to be Trustees of the village hall committee on behalf of the Council. Also it was made known that there was a need to change the names that were down as Trustees of the hall car park.
12.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
There were no announcements to be made by the Chairman.
12.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on November 5th 2019 were found to be correct. 
12.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes.

12.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

No  Member declared an interest on any matter.
12.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 8th 9-2 Porthmadog, Cambrian Railway forum. 10th Remembrance service Dyffryn Ardudwy.11th 5-9.30. Gwynedd Governors Porthmadog.13th 9-2. Mantell Gwynedd and climate change conference, Portmeirion.14th 8.30-5.00 Care Caernarfon. 7.30-9.00 Village Hall, Dyffryn Ardudwy.19th 8.30.2.00pm Caernarfon.Democratic Services.22nd 9-3.00 Older Peoples Council, Porthmadpg..25th 5.30-8.00 Dyffryn Ardudwy school Governors.

Top officials from Transport for Wales, Lowri Joyce; Network Rail, Sam Hadley; British Transport Police with Lord Dafydd Elis-Thomas , Assembly Member and Minister for tourism and culture were present to answer many questions submitted by members. In general Welsh announcements on the trains will be updated by a Welsh speaker, extra trains on Sundays from 1 to 3 and to 5 next year were confirmed and also there will be through trains to Birmingham International as requested. There are also plans for through trains to Cardiff via Shrewsbury. The one hourly service from Aber to Shrewsbury is working well and people using the Cambrian line are benefiting. Works on 
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crossings and erecting new shelters have been deferred as Network Rail seek new contractors after the original contractor went into liquidation. Llanbedr crossing will be completed, but at the end of a three year plan.Steam trains will not be able to use the Cambrian line because of the delay in developing the ERTMS parable signalling. BTP said that the Cambrian line was the safest in the UK with very little complaints. Staff are regularly visiting schools warning of dangers of trespass on the line. When there have been delays and cancellations, this was due to lack of staff and trains being maintained.I was re-elected chairman and Cllr Delwyn Evans, Dolgellau was elected vice chairman. Lowri Evans of Gwynedd Council has been appointed the new secretary for the group. A lot of investment is going on, but this area will be the last to benefit. Plans for major work on Barmouth Bridge have yet toe finalised. Works carried out on the line were completed on time. I want to add my thanks to Cllr Nedw Griffih for organising the Remembrance Service at short notice and the youth club children for arranging refreshments afterwards, there were a few hiccups but overall it went very well. At the Gwynedd School Governors meeting in Porthmadog Cllr Alwyn Griffith, Tremadog was appointed the new chairman. Top education officials attended and explained the new Welsh Curriculum. All secondary schools in Meirionnydd are working together. And primary school heads are working together on an area basis. I would urge all local organisations to join Mantell Gwynedd for £10 per annum and they can offer help with grants, committee structures etc. The conference on climate change was an eye opener and no wonder the young people are pressing for global warming to be tacked by governments. Shortage of care staff was again highlighted at the care meeting and how the care sector has to find savings, two jobs are going in mental health and respite care even though there is a growing need for both services, but the chief executive stressed that cuts were now hitting the services provided. Lets hope that election promises for extra cash for care and NHS proceeds.The village hall committee have looked into their status and a full report will be presented in due course. The committee is also looking into whether they can claim back the VAT as the village hall is a charity. At the democratic services committee a report was presented on the safety of politicians including local councillors with advice of how not to put yourself in danger of intimidation. Councillors will get an additional £350 in basic salary a rise of 2.5% to £14,218. Emphasis was put on councillors attending training sessions. I helped promote a booklet entitled "Are you looking after someone" that included all the contact numbers etc where help is available. At the Dyffryn school governors meeting the problems with parking, breakfast club were highlighted and the steps being taken to try to solve the issues. There will be 93 children at the school in January, double the pupil numbers of 6 years ago. Cllr Sian Edwards has been asked to join the governors. The head is willing to attend the community council meetings to give a report if and when needed. Highways official Liz Haynes is organising a meeting with Welsh Water to try to solve issues on the bridle path past the Cadwgan. As stated before the highways department are planning to re-surface the A496 and will upgrade the road markings after the work is done. I have had complaints that large lorries are damaging the grass verges in Talybont, this after local people have been keeping the area tidy by cutting the grass and picking litter. I am available on 01341242758 07340035378.

e.joneswilliams@btiunternet.com or cynghorydd.eryljones-williams@gwynedd.llyw.cumru
12.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Erection of single storey rear extension and replace existing flat roof with pitched slate roof- 59 Llwyn Ynn, Talybont (NP5/58/619A)
Support this application.

Demolition of existing single storey dwelling and erection of new dwelling - Uncle Jim's Cabin, Talybont (NP5/58/625)

Support this application.

12.9  MATTERS ARISING

A     Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £36,267.40 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £3.582.10 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year and this was mainly because no cost had been with the cemetery (£2,332 earmarked so far), and no cost has been with the public seats (£1,000 earmarked). 
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B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers  stated there was nothing to report from the above group as a meeting had not been held and he was hoping that a meeting would be held early in 2020. Concern was voiced regarding dog mess that had been found on the football field and the Chairman reported that he had contact Gwynedd Council and that an Officer had put signs up, also the Clerk stated that she had sent a complaint to Gwynedd Council regarding this matter. Cllr.Meinir Thomas reported that the Youth Club was going well and they now had a waiting list of children wanting to join.
C   Village Hall
It was discussed what was said  at the start of the meeting and it was agreed that the following would represent the Council as Trustees of the village hall committee – Cllrs. Edward Griffiths, Steffan Chambers, Michael Tregenza and Eryl Jones Williams. The Clerk was asked to let the secretary of the village hall committee know about the change and ask her to make the changes on the Charity Commission page.

D   Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported, after she had spoken with Mr. Jonathan Cawley from the National Park, that she had received the following reply from Mr. Geraint Lewis – that he was going to prepare another planning application and send it in to Mr. Cawley with a note confirming what happened previously and how the Community Council did not have a fair chance to have the matter considered by the committee. He will be asking for the application to be dealt with by the committee. That Mr. Aled Lloyd had refused to register the application as it was the same application that had been previously refused.

E   Remembrance Sunday
It was reported that the above had been a success and many had come together by the War Memorial and thanks was given to the Chairman, Cllr. Edward Griffiths for filling the gap and organize the service with the help of others at short notice. It was agreed that a sub committee should be set up to organize this service and the Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Michael Tregenza and Eryl Jones Williams agreed to be on it. It was decised to discuss this matter further in March 2020.

F  Inspection reports of the two play parks 
The Clerk reported that she had brought copies of the two play parks report with her and that most of the points in them were low risk. Only one in each park that needed urgent attention and it was agreed there was a need to remove the wooden sculputure in the old play park as soon as possible and the Chairman agreed to carry out this work, also it was agreed to advertise that the two swing frames in the old play park were for sale and that the Council was inviting tenders stating a price for them. It was agreed that there was a need to look carefully on the activity equipment in the new play park and the Chairman and Cllr. Edward Williams agreed to have a look at it.
G  Standing Orders
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that he had contacted an Officer from One Voice Wales regarding the above so as to know if the Standing Orders of this Council were right. He had received a reply stating that there was enough scope to be had of what goes into orders and that they were still looking at the contents of the orders of this Council before coming to a decision.

H   Election of Councillor  

The Clerk reported that she had fowarded Mr. Emrys Jones’s letter of resignation to the Electoral Officer in Caernarfon and that she had received a notice that would come into effect on the 5th December. The Clerk reported that the Electoral Officer had stated that he had received a written request for an election which included the signatures of fifteen electors of Llanddwywe Ward already and this request will becoming into force after 12 midday on Friday 27th December.
599.................................................Chairman
I     Tender List Template
It was made known that a discussion had taken place amongst some of the Members regarding creating the above and it was agreed to carry on and invite some to put their names down as craftsmen in their different fields e.g. plumbing, electrician, woodwork etc. Cllr. Michael Tregenza agreed to draw up a template of what is needed.
J    Christmas Trees and Lights

The Chairman reported that the christmas tree was up in Talybont in the usual place and that the lights were going up tomorrow, Wednesday 4th December. The Youth Club was thanked for making and erecting decorations around the villages.

12.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council –Housing and Property Department

Received a reply from the above Department regarding the Council’s enquirie if the public toilets in the village were for sale or had been sold and stating that they could confirm that the toilets are not for sale for the time being and the property will be reviewed by the Council in due course.

B   Mr. John Billingham 

Received an e-mail from the above regarding the lay by near his home Cae Garw, Talybont and stating that he has, over a period of time, being cutting the grass on this piece of land so as to make the place look tidy. He had come to a decision by now that he was giving up cutting the grass as some were disrespecting the area by driving over the piece of land and leaving deep ruts. He suggests that the cycle lane marking should be removed and a sign “not suitable for large vehicles” or “no turning” should be installed. It was agreed to send this e-mail on the the Highways Department in Dolgellau and also send a word of thanks to Mr. Billingham.
C   Gwynedd Council – Highways Department

Received a letter from the above asking if the Council to let them know as soon as possible if they have any salt bins that require re-filling. The Chairman agreed to have a look at the one on Ffordd Tyddyn y Felin and the Clerk to have a look at the one on Ffordd y Capel and by Bro Enddwyn junction. Wanted to ask the Highways Department who was responsible for the green salt bins that were around the villages.
D   Elin Humphries Committee

The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from the secretary of the above committee informing the Council that Cllr. Meinir Thomas had agreed to be a member of the committee due to her work with the Youth Club in Dyffryn and the youth services.
12.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
Th e Treasurer reported that there was £7,612.38 in the current account, £4,564.48 in the reserve account and £100.00 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes     -   £147.00 (wages) + £136.45 costs = £283.45 
Village Hall Committee     -  £57.00 –  hire of hall for Youth Club

Mr. Meirion Evans              - £95.00 -   repair gate in new play park

Ms  Karen Hall                     - £41.00 -   tidy plant pots, replant flowers  and tidy around War Memorial

Mr. M. J. Kerr                      -  £80.00 -  opening grave re burial of the late Mr. Ronald Philip Davies (ashes)

Mr. M. J. Kerr                    -  £420.00 -  opening grave re burial of the late Mrs Elizabeth Parry 

J. B. Pest Control
-     £60.00 -   eradicate moles in public cemetery

Cambrian Clearance       -   £122.00 -   christmas tree
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Evergreen                          -  £330.00 -  cut grass in public cemetery, Llanenddwyn and Llanddwywe cemeteries

Mr. G. J. Williams             -  £109.99 – purchase and plant daffodils in Talybont
Mr. Gary Martayn           -     £60.00 -  cut grass in football field 

Monies received since last meeting
None come to hand since last meeting.
Applications for financial assistance

Ardudwy Partnership - £125.00
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £171.60 - translation services
12.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
Cllr. Michael Tregenza asked if it would be possible to have a look at the Council’s insurance documentation, and this was agreed to.

Cllr. Sian Edwards made it known that she had been made aware that something had hit the electricity box at the bottom of the pole on Ffordd y Capel and that the Highways Department had come out straight away after she had been in contact with them and that the repari work had been carried out straight away. It was agreed to send an e-mail to Mr. Adrian Williams, Head of Highways in Dolgellau asking him to express the Council’s gratitude to the workforce that came out.

It was made known that the person who was suppose to carry out the work that was needed in Penybont Garden was not able to do the work any more and there was a need to find a replacement to do this work.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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